
St. Joseph’s Parish 
4023 1st  Avenue 

Box 454 
Smithers, B.C.  

V0J 2N0 
 

Phone: (250) 847-2012 · Fax: (250) 847-3221 
Website: http://stjosephsmithers.com                                              

e-mail: sjparish@telus.net   

Office Hours: Monday to Thursday 8:30am—2:30pm 
 

 SUNDAY BULLETIN 
10th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 9, 2013 
1 Kings 17.17-21, 22-24, Ps 30, Galatians 1.11-19,  Luke 7.11-17 

“Young man I say to you, Rise!” 

Monday  No Mass 

Tuesday 6:15pm  Mass 

Wednesday 9:00am  Mass 

Thursday 11:00am Mass at the Bulkley Lodge 

 Friday  9:00am  Mass 

 

Praying the Liturgy of the Hours before Weekday Masses: 

Morning Prayer: 8:45am Evening Prayer: 6pm 

Weekday Mass Times 

 10th Week in Ordinary Time 

 

June 10 - June 14 

Sunday Mass Times 

11th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

June 15 & 16 

 Saturday 7:00 pm    People of the Parish 

 Sunday  9:00 am    +Donny Carefoot 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
“We are the Catholic Community of St. Joseph’s Parish,  

gathered as disciples of Jesus Christ  
to worship God, to serve others and to grow  

as loving members of God’s family.”                                      

PRAYER LINE... 

Please keep David Brooks, Jane Armstrong, 
Julia, Marjori Hemenway, Charlie, Roger, Heava, 
Olindo, Frank & Esther Patrick, & Franz Holzer 
in your prayers.  

DATE Saturday, June 15 Sunday, June 16 

GREETERS Gary & Mary H 

Sid & Margaret S 

Jake & Donna M 

Maria P 

LECTORS Patty Spicer 

Christine Tessier 

Cara Diehl 

Eileen Bouvier 

Extraordinary  

Ministers of  

Communion 

Willy Koldyk 

Bob Bresser 

Tina Gemmell 

Al Bruintjes 

Tina Bruintjes 

Foziea Loki 

ALTAR SERVERS Please check in the 

Sacristy 

Please check in the 

Sacristy 

Ministry Schedule for 

SUNDAY, June 15 & 16, 2013 

11th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Tuesday, June 11th @ 7pm - CWL 

Meeting  

Wednesday, June 12th @ 6:30pm - 

Youth Group 

CANDLE PRICES 

Due to a major increase in candle prices, 

we have increased the cost of the 5 day       

devotional candle to $5 each.  



  

SUNDAY COLLECTION  

June 3rd - Corpus Christi 

Church  $ 2432.15  

School  $  251.00 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

COLLECTION REPORTS ST. JOSEPH’S SCHOOL 

School Principal: Rosemary McKenzie  

Our school website: www.stjosephsschool.ca 

Phone: 250-847-9414 

KINDERGARTEN SPACE 

Two spaces have come available in kin-

dergarten.  If you know of a family who 

might be interested in attending our 

school, please let them know they can 

contact the school office. 

ST. JOSEPH’S PARISH, PARISH ANNUAL RAFFLE  

Fr. Rector together with Juan Alvarado, our 

fundraising coordinator announces that our 

parish of St. Joseph will continue with our   

annual “St. Joseph’s Parish Raffle.”   The raffle 

will be held on Sunday, June 30, 2013.  

The intention for this fundraiser is to raise 

funds for our   parish and help us meet our 

budget for this year.  As you are aware of through our parish 

Sunday  Bulletin, we have been running deficit for the last two 

months. 

The following are the prizes for the raffle: 

1st Prize – 1 Round Trip Airfare to Vancouver from Smithers 

2nd Prize – Helicopter Ride for 4 sponsored by Canadian     

Helicopters 

3rd Prize – 1 Golf Course Season Pass sponsored by Smithers 

Par 3 

4th Prize – Ski Hill Youth Pass (5) sponsored by Hudson Bay 

Mountain. 

5th Prize – Car Wash Certificates (Value 110) sponsored by 

Marandy’s  

plus 3 other consolation prizes 

Each ticket costs $5.  

We thank the businesses in town that have generously        

responded to our appeal in sponsoring this parish raffle. 

Now it’s your turn to response!  Parishioners of St. Joseph’s, 

your positive response will certainly  contribute to the success 

of this fundraiser and will be greatly appreciated.   

CHURCH REPAIR 

As of today, the damaged wall of the 

church has been replaced.  It is now being 

painted.  We hope that by next week the 

repairs will all be finished and the pews 

will be returned to its original position; that section will be 

usable again.  For now, that side of the church is still blocked 

for safety purposes.  Sorry for the inconvenience. 

 

 
FALL FAIR ANOUNCEMENT 

It’s that time of year! Once again, Saint    

Joseph’s School and Parish will be in charge of the Fall Fair 

Gates. Last year we made a little over $5000.00 from this 

event! If you are in town for the Fall Fair (August 22nd-25th) 

and are able to donate a few hours of your time, it would be 

greatly appreciated. Please  contact Michael Des Harnais at 

(250)847-0359 or e-mail babinevet@gmail.com    Thank you! 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE NEWS: 
 

GENERAL MEETING:  Tuesday, June 11th 

@ 7:00pm. 

“Looking for a wonderful evening of           

camaraderie. Come and join the Anglican 

Church Ladies who are     inviting all the 

women of St Joseph’s Parish to a  potluck 

dinner at Camp Caledonia on Monday, June 

10th at 5:30 pm-dinner at 6:00 pm. If you would like to   

attend, please call Mary-Ellen at 250-847-8857. If you are 

not certain at this time whether you can  attend, don’t 

worry, exact numbers aren’t mandatory.  Thank you to all."  

PARISH GROUPS 

 

 

 
The Knights of will be holding a first degree exemplification on 

Sunday June 16th (time to be announced).   

 

All the Knights and families past and present of St Joseph's 

Parish are welcome to attend a barbeque social to be held at 

Paul Fradette's farm located east of Telkwa. Bring what ever 

you would like to cook. We will eat late afternoon.   For   

information or a map to find Paul's farm, call Paul at            

250 846 - 9844 or Jim Schwab at 250-847-3408.  

YOUTH GROUP 

Our final Youth Group gathering for this year will be held on 

Wednesday, June 12th @ 6:30pm.  Hope to see you there. 

http://www.stj.homestead.com/
mailto:babinevet@gmail.com
tel:250%20846%20-%209844
tel:250-847-3408


 
 

 

Our Advertisers  

 
PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH OFFICE IF YOU WANT 

TO ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS WITH US.   

Thanks to our advertisers for their generous support!!!  

 
Pastor 

Rev. Rectorino M. Tolentino, Jr. 
 

Staff 

Pastoral Assistant: Dennis Gonia  Secretary: Linda Potter  
 

Parish Pastoral Council 
Chairperson  & Diocesan Appeal Coordinator:  

Michael desHarnais 
Vice Chairperson & Social Coordinator: Vacant  

Members:   

Liturgy:  Gemma Gillis  Youth Ministry: Vacant    

Development & Peace: Marj Coupe  Fundraising: Juan Alvarado   

Refugee: Vacant   Catholic Women’s League: Mary Ellen Kallio  

School Council Co- Chairperson: Rob Blackburn/Trevor Bruintjes 

 
Parish Finance Committee 
Chairperson: Laura Bolster 

Vice Chairperson: Wayne Callison 

Maintenance: Pete Stroet  Co-Maintenance: Garry Heinbecker 
Collections: Rita Coupe 

   
 

Other Areas of Ministries: 
RCIA & Children’s Catechism: Carol de Gelder & Dennis Gonia 

Children's Liturgy Coordinator:  Taryn Lowe 
Altar Servers: Nancy Verbeek 

Music: Lori Cachia & Mary Spicer 
 

PARISH LEADERSHIP TEAM DIOCESAN NEWS 

 

 

 
FALL FAIR ANOUNCEMENT 

It’s that time of year! Once again, Saint Joseph’s School and 

Parish will be in charge of the Fall Fair Gates. Last year we 

made a little over $5000.00 from this event! If you are in town 

for the Fall Fair (August 22nd-25th) and are able to donate a few 

hours of your time, it would be greatly appreciated. Please  

contact Michael Des Harnais at (250)847-0359 or e-mail 

babinevet@gmail.com    Thank you! 

Community News 

   Pastoral Appointments 

Bishop Stephen Jensen announces the following 

pastoral assignments, effective August 1, 2013: 

 

Fr. Rene Antonio as Administrator of St. Pe-

ter’s Parish, Mackenzie, with part-time ministry 

at Sacred Heart Cathedral 

Fr. Piotr Dudek, OMI as Pastor of St. Mary’s 

Parish, Prince George (upon presentation by his 

religious superior) 

Fr. Louis Kwena as Pastor of Notre Dame Parish, Dawson Creek 

Fr. Christopher Lynch as Pastor of Immaculate Conception    

Parish, Prince George 

Fr. Alvin Matias as Administrator of Our Lady of Peace Parish, 

Chetwynd 

Fr. Venerando Sabacan as Pastor of Church of the Resurrection, 

Fort St. John 

Fr. Thomas Shymko as Pastor of Immaculata Parish, Burns Lake 

 

Among the diocesan priests who have been given new        

assignments this summer, two are relatively new: Frs. Rene 

Antonio and Alvin Matias are newly ordained, and two are 

returning:  Fr. Louis Kwena from a sabbatical leave and      

Fr. Christopher Lynch from temporary service elsewhere.  

Rose Prince Pilgrimage at Lejac  

July 5 - 7, 2013  

The Annual Rose Prince Pilgrimage will be held 

July 5-7, 2013 at Lejac. Sr. Kateri Michell, SSA 

will be the guest speaker. The weekend begins 

with an opening prayer at 7 p.m. Friday and     

concludes with lunch at 1 p.m. on Sunday. Along 

with presentations/sharing by Sr. Kateri, there 

will be prayer services, Stations of the Cross, a Healing Mass, 

the Living Rosary and a Candlelight Procession. Bishop Stephen 

Jensen will preside at Mass on Sunday. For more information 

contact Father Vincent James, OMI at St. Andrew’s Parish, 

Fraser Lake (250)699-6593 or see the schedule on the        

diocesan website. 

mailto:babinevet@gmail.com


St. Anthony’s Parish 
2001 Riverbank Drive 

Houston, B.C.  
V0J 1Z2 

 

Phone: (250) 845-2841 · Fax: (250) 845-2823                                              
e-mail: houston.parish@gmail.com  

 
Office Hours:  

Tuesday 9am- 4pm; Wednesday 9am-12nn; Friday 9-4pm 
Visit to the Sick at Home: by appointment. 

 

 SUNDAY MASS TIME  11:30am 

PARISH LEADERSHIP TEAM  
 

Rev. Rectorino M. Tolentino, Jr. 
Pastor 

 

Dennis Gonia                                                         
Pastoral Assistant 

  
Joint Parish Pastoral Council & Finance Committee Members 

Eric Bishop · Corrie Goold · Gail James · Barbara Jarvis ·  
Claudine Ketchell · Georgina Dotto 

Ministry Schedule 

SUNDAY, JUNE 16, 2013 

11TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

GREETERS Dennis will contact Ministers 

LECTORS Garry & Joanne Beaudette 

EXTRAORDINARY           

MINISTERS OF COMMUNION 
Vic & Gail James 

ALTAR SERVERS Nicole Hak, Alicia and Lucas Bishop 

Collection Counter (June 16)  Carm B 

Church Cleaning                    

(June 10 - 14) 
Bishop family 

DONATIONS FROM SUNDAY JUNE 3, 2013  

Envelopes  $445.00   Catholic Reading $ 4.00  

Loose  $  12.00             

Total  $ 457.00 

“ Thank you for your continued support” 

Church Cleaning Reminder 

Please help us maintain the cleanliness of our Parish 

by being faithful to the cleaning schedule that is 

posted in the kitchen board. 

St. Anthony of Padua 

The gospel call to leave everything and follow Christ was the rule 
of Anthony’s life. Over and over again God called him to something 
new in his plan. Every time Anthony responded with renewed zeal 
and self-sacrificing to serve his Lord Jesus more completely.  
 
His journey as the servant of God began as a very young man 
when he decided to join the Augustinians in Lisbon, giving up a 
future of wealth and power to be a servant of God. Later, when the 
bodies of the first Franciscan martyrs went through the Portuguese 
city where he was stationed, he was again filled with an intense 
longing to be one of those closest to Jesus himself: those who die 
for the Good News.  
 
So Anthony entered the Franciscan Order and set out to preach to 
the Moors. But an illness prevented him from achieving that goal. 
He went to Italy and was stationed in a small hermitage where he 
spent most of his time praying, reading the Scriptures and doing 
menial tasks.  
 
The call of God came again at an ordination where no one was 
prepared to speak. The humble and obedient Anthony hesitantly 
accepted the task. The years of searching for Jesus in prayer, of 
reading sacred Scripture and of serving him in poverty, chastity 
and obedience had prepared Anthony to allow the Spirit to use his 
talents. Anthony’s sermon was astounding to those who expected 
an unprepared speech and knew not the Spirit’s power to give 
people words.  
 
Recognized as a great man of prayer and a great Scripture and 
theology scholar, Anthony became the first friar to teach theology 
to the other friars. Soon he was called from that post to preach to 
the Albigensians in France, using his profound knowledge of  
Scripture and theology to convert and reassure those who had 
been misled by their denial of Christ's divinity and of the            
sacraments.  
 
After he led the friars in northern Italy for three years, he made his 
headquarters in the city of Padua. He resumed his preaching and 
began writing sermon notes to help other preachers. 

Thank you 

To those parishioners who joined us in an hour of Adoration to 

the Blessed Sacrament last Sunday;  Thanks as well to Deacon 

Benigno, OFM for leading the Adoration.  Let us continue to 

develop our devotion and love to the Eucharist. 

Thursday, June 13, Feast of St. Anthony 

We will celebrate the Feast Day of St. Anthony of Padua on 

Thursday, June 13.  St. Anthony is our patron saint in the 

parish.  Fr. Rector invites everyone to observe this feast with a 

celebration of the Holy Mass on Thursday at 2:30pm.  

CWL Barbeque on June 12 is cancelled due to the fact that 

most  members  are  away.   Please  wait  for  further  notice       

regarding this matter. 


